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VICTORIA POLICE

MEMORANDUM

State Crime Squads

Crime Department

Level 14/412 St Kilda Road,
Melbourne.

DX: 21 0094.

Telephone: ||| R

To: Ag Commander Wilson

From: Acting Commander Biggin

Date: Monday 30 August 2004

Subject: Informer Management Training — Critical issue

confronting Victoria Police.

Background

The management and use of criminal informers (human sources) has been identified
as a critical issue for Victoria Police. Issues arising from the Task Force Ceja
investigation have reinforced that Victoria Police members have entered into a
number of relationships that at best are inappropriate, at worst should be described as
criminal enterprises.

Review of Drug Squad

The former Drug Squad was reviewed by a team headed by (now) Commander Terry
Purton between August and September 2001, whereby a number of issues relative to
good management were identified.

One issue identified was the handling and control of human sources, and the Review
Team recommended that an advanced informer management training package aimed
primarily at controllers be developed by the Crime Courses Unit (recommendation 68
—see folio 1).

As a consequence of other recommendations, the Informer Management Unit (IMU)
was established under the management of the State Intelligence Division. The IMU is
a small discreet Unit, whose primary function is to ensure compliance with Force
policy.
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